White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

April 13, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Clerk Leela Vernon at 7:33 p.m. on April 13, 2009.  Roll call as follows:  Treasurer McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, Ben Franz and Brian Dell commissioners from the DCAA.  
The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur Baker to approve the minutes of the March 9, 2009 Budget Hearing .  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur Baker to approve the minutes of the March 9, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried. The treasurer settled with the County.  She also stated that there was a credit from the county for collection fees for the summer state education tax and county operating tax for 705 parcels @ $2.50 for a total of $1,762.50.   A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to deposit these funds into the General Fund Savings account.  Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to accept the tax statement for the 2008-2009 tax year.  Motion carried.  
Treasurer McArthur stated that JR Sand and Gravel has not paid their personal property taxes.  There was also a complaint that he has been operating at 7:10 p.m.
There was no representative from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department in attendance.

The gentlemen from the DCAA took the floor and thanked the board for being able to use our fields.  They are volunteering to help maintain the fields.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to allow them to use the fields as requested.  Motion carried.  They would like information regarding our pig roast so they can help to promote it.  We gave them the date which is 9-12-09 4:30-8:00p.m.  They talked about having a baseball/softball pickup tournament or possibly a game for parents during the pig roast which would bring in a lot of people for the pig roast.  Trustee Graf would like to talk to the Park Committee about this.  They stated that they will provide a waiver and a copy of the insurance certificate.  Becca Blewitt has taken over softball as commissioner.  Kelly Ryder has taken over as their treasurer.  The schedule has not been formalized yet.   It should be done by April 27th and they will get us a schedule.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  He stated that there was a request for a meat slaughter house to be built on the Wilcox property on M-52.  We need to discuss this at the May meeting.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the recommendations made by C-More Green for the Athletic fields.  Motion Carried.

We discussed the bid for painting and landscaping.  Since we need to decide what we are going to do to the building before we can landscape we decided to discuss it at the May meeting.  We are not sure if putting vinyl/aluminum siding on the old hall will change the historical value.  Clerk Vernon will check on this for the next meeting.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to put a notice in the Sun Times stating that the rental of the hall/park is reserved for Residents of White Oak Township only.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

